Great Eagle Ladies' Golf Club General Business Meeting November 6, 2018

The general business meeting was called to order by president, Teri Patterson at 2:10 pm in the Chuckwagon with 32 members present. She welcomed everyone back for the 2018-2019 season.

OLD BUSINESS

President Teri Patterson extended a thank you on behalf of all members to Connie Giamarvo for the great website she maintains. The new rules will be posted on there when available.

TREASURER'S REPORT

Marie Pilot presented the treasurer's report showing a balance of \$1170.29 as of April, 2018. The hole in one pot stands at \$89.00. If anyone who has not joined, wants to be a participant, \$2.00 can be given to Marie.

Marie also presented the proposed budget for 2018-19.

A motion made by Jean George and seconded by Kay Tobin that the president's gift, worth \$75.00, which is currently given at the end of each year, be given at the end of her 2 year term. Carried.

Betty Morris brought up the topic of increasing pay to winners of tournaments as it hasn't been increased for many years. It is food for thought.

PRESIDENT'S REPORT and NEW BUSINESS

President Teri Patterson passed around the volunteer sheet for different activities throughout the golf year. A new event is the Novemberfest which requires different clubs to set up a hole of golf, should a club want to participate. It is Nov. 16.

The 9 holers will be participating in our Christmas party.

Awards banquet is up in the air as there was some controversy last year. The men will be holding a meeting mid November at which they will be discussing whether they want to participate with the women.

Barb Burrows, the rules coordinator will not be here until Jan. Teri asked for an interim coordinator and Kandy Moore volunteered for this temporary position. A discussion was held on the decorative rocks placed on various places on the course.
*SEE NOTE AT END OF MINUTES.

Marie Pilot reported there is a new billing system set up by the AWGA. Please have money to Phyllis DuMond by Dec. 10 as she needs to have the fees in by Dec. 15. If fees are not paid before the end of the year, the AWGA will deactivate your membership. As well, the cost

increases to \$35 on 1 January. Paying online is not yet available. When available, Phyllis will let us know.

Joanne Brillon reported that next week is the blind draw and she will be collecting dues, as well, with the rate the same as last year (\$8).

Mary Graham handed out the prize money for today's game. Names of people with chip-ins, Shirley Saunders, Renee Hollenbeck, Kay Tobin, Kathy Kearney, and Carol Spencer will be given to Donna Murray when she returns.

It was agreed upon to have a 50/50 at each meeting to generate more money. It is strictly volunteer, container will be placed in room, honour system of paying, and a draw at end of meeting.

Teri Patterson adjourned the meeting at 2:10 with Betty Morris making the motion and Marie Pilot seconding.

Respectfully submitted, Acting Secretary, Carol Spencer

* This information regarding the decorative rocks comes from our Jan. 9 2018 meeting. The following proposal was presented: If your ball comes to rest in the decorative rocks, and the rocks interfere with your stance or your intended swing, Rule 24b applies. You may drop your ball within one club length of the nearest point of relief, no closer to the hole, with no penalty. This motion was made by Kandy Moore and seconded by Betty Morris to adopt this ruling. Motion was passed.